The University Faculty Council met in Room 121, Funkhouser Building, at 1:30 p.m., Wednesday, May 13, 1964. Chairman Weaver presided. Members present were Lowis W. Cochran, John Kuiper, Edmund D. Pellegrino, J. E. Reeven, Robert W. Rudd, and William S. Ward.

The minutes of April 27, 1964 were approved.

The Chairman reported that the President had indicated that consideration should be given to a revision of next year's Calendar to eliminate the week between the end of the spring semester and Commencement and that it will be brought to the University Faculty at its September 1964 meeting.

Dr. Weaver stated that while no action was needed he wished to report the receipt of a letter from Dr. Maurice Clay, Chairman of the Committee on Student Organizations and Social Activities, recommending its disbandment. This recommendation also will be brought to the Faculty at a later date.

The Chairman reported that he had talked with Dr. Barrows to determine his readiness to report to the Council on information gleaned from other institutions concerning the lecturer title; that the information sought was still incomplete enough that the Council should postpone request for a report from him.

Chairman Weaver read a letter from Dean White and its enclosure from the Psychology Department Chairman of the possibility of that department using the title "Adjunct Clinical Professor" to categorize a specific academic position. Decision was reached by the Council to withhold action and in acknowledging receipt of the letters to indicate that the Council is continuing to work on academic titles.

The Chairman read a letter from the Dean, College of Agriculture and Home Economics, proposing three titles below the rank of instructor, and a copy of a letter to the President containing recommendations for extension titles. The Council questioned its function in the latter case and decided to withhold action, unless requested by the President.

Three additional sections of the academic blueprint of the University were reviewed by the Chairman, namely, the Library, Student Social System; and Academic Structure of the University. The student social system and parts of the academic structure of the University were discussed at length and it was the consensus of the Council that the thinking projected in this discussion should be transmitted to the President directly or through Dr. Schwartz to him at an early date.

Dr.Cochran read a statement defining the post doctoral scholar at the University of California at Los Angeles which the Council felt met its needs most adequately at the University of Kentucky. Decision was reached that Dr. Cochran would talk with the Dean of the Graduate School and Dr. Pellegrino would explore its adequacy for resident interns prior to formal action by the Faculty Council.

The Council adjourned at 4:00 p.m.